
Road	issues	report	Killearn	Community	Council 10th	December	2017
Y	=	complete.	N=	ongoing.	A	=	archive.

Reference Issue Action Progress Complete	Y/N

KCC	R/4/JA Signage	and	road	markings	in	“Trees”	estate	and	Graham	
Road	area

Request	for	20mph	signs	to	
accompany	road	markings	in	
“Trees”	estate.	Graham	Rd	
resident	for	20mph	road	
markings.	Email	to	
JMcGregor	requesting	these.

19/2/16Email	from	JM	confirming	road	signs	on	order	to	be	erected	asap.	
Agrees	road	markings	for	Graham	Rd	appropriate	and	hopes	to	install	these	in	
next	financial	year.

N

Meeting	with	Stirling	Council	23rd	May.	SC	have	taken	on	board	comments	re	
Graham	Road	and	will	report	back	to	KCC.	Bring	this	up	at	meeting	
04/12/2017
Emailed	Kevin	McCormick	18th	Sept	17	awaiting	response.	Raise	at	meeting	
4/12/2017
Response	from	Jim	McGregor	25/8/16		to	resident	regarding	traffic	calming.		
Didn’t	answer	point	made	about	pavement.		Resident	pointed	this	on	25/8,	
but	no	response	received	to	date.
22/9	Response	from	Jim	M	–	has	discussed	with	area	maintenance	engineer	
Suzanne	Hynds	–	she	is	aware	of	issue	–	plans	to	upgrade	some	of	route	to	
standard	that	will	ensure	passage	over	the	coming	months.
MH	and	MB	have	emailed	councillors	and	Ian	Denvir	about	the	situation.
24/10	Email	from	Suzanne	Hynds	–	have	inspected	footway	on	Station	Rd	–	
added	to	list	for	prioritisation.		“Hopefully	this	means	stretch	will	be	
resurfaced	in	coming	FY”
24/10	MB	sent	email	requesting	which	stretch	will	be	resurfaced.MB
25/10	Response	from	Suzanne.		Area	to	be	covered	will	depend	on	budgets.
30/11	Letter	sent	to	Alastair	Brown	SC	requesting	a	meeting	re	pavements.		
Positive	response	received.		Meeting	will	take	place	in	Jan.
Meeting	arranged	for	30/1/7
Pavement	in	Balfron	Rd	completed,	but	very	disappointed	that	it	stopped	
short	at	the	bus	stop.		Will	raise	at	the	meeting	on	30/1
Report	on	meeting	30/1/17	will	be	given	at	Feb	meeting.		Meeting	organised	
with	Roads	Staff	to	consider	pavement	report	produced	by	MH,	MB,	DS,	RD
27	Feb	meetings	held	with	Suzy	Hynds/Sandy	McMeeking	(roads)	and	Kevin	
McCormick	(Land	Services).		Separate	reports	refer.		Presented	to	KCC	15/3
19/4/17	Interim	report	sent	to	SC
Works	to	Station	Road	will	include	pavements	upgrade	(borders/edges	of)	
and	any	other	road	improvement	dressings	authorised	by	SC	for	
commencment	2017/18	Financial	year.	Discuss	with	SC	possibility	of	
pavement	being	repaired	at	Station	Road	outside	Village	Hall	at	Bus	Stop.	
Possibly	at	the	same	time	as	above	works.
SC	have	agreed	to	complete	pavement	outside	village	hall	when	completing	
above	works	to	station	road.

Police	will	look	out	for	this	(29/9),	but	is	really	a	roads	issue.
16/10	No	response	from	roads
12/11/16	No	response
Further	discussions	with	SC	on	23rd	May.	No	definitive	answer	to	this	yet.	
Also,	mentioned	to	Graham	Lambie	at	KCC	Meeting	20th	Sept	17.	Councillor	
Lambie	has	emailed	David	Crighton	23/10/2017	who	has	subsequently	
instructed		Susanne	Hynds	and	Stuart	Geddes	to	investigate	and	feed	back	on	
their	findings.
19/1/17	No	response/progress.		Has	fallen	further	since	notification.
12/2	No	action
11/3	No	action
17/4/17	No	action	to	date	12/06/2017
Councillor	Lambie	has	emailed	David	Crighton	23/10/2017	who	has	
subsequently	instructed		Susanne	Hynds	and	Stuart	Geddes	to	investigate	and	
feed	back	on	their	findings.
Email	sent	to	David	Crichton	regarding	parking	issues	at	the	Devils	Pulpit.	No	
formal	response	from	SC	yet,	but	discussions	ongoing	including	possible	
collaboration	with	Croftamie	CC.
Meeting	with	SC	on	23rd	May	and	SC	are	taking	a	closer	look	at	the	general	
traffic	management	issue.	KCC	to	discuss	at	KCC	Meeting.
Mentioned	to	Graham	Lambie	at	KCC	Meeting	20th	September	17,	update	
required.	Heidi	Bryce	to	lead	and	form	sub-group.
SC	to	paint	double	yellow	lines	at	the	corner	of	Station	Road	junction	at	the	
junction	next	to	Doctoers	surgery.
Update	required	asap
This	is	now	in	work	schedule	as	of	19th	September.	Complete	asap.
Works	will	be	implemented	as	part	of	traffic	island	works	2018.
From	Lorna	Martin,	Bridge	Officer:	"The	works	will	need	to	be	carried	out	
between	May	&	September	so	that	we	can	undertake	the	lime	masonry	
works.		We	are	unable	to	confirm	at	the	present	if	additional	traffic	
management	is	required	when	the	works	are	carried	out".
Contact	is	Marie	Lucie	at	SC.	Works	will	happen	in	Spring	but	not	to	coincide	
with	Ballat	Bridge	works.
Likely	to	happen	in	Spring	2018
work	on	bridge	repairs	on	the	18th	of	September	and	we	will	be	closing	a	
section	of	the	A81	for	approximately	3	months
Road	signs	will	start	to	appear	as	of	next	week	preparing	road	users	in	the	
area	for	the	closure.
		
In	addition	to	this	postcard	and	local	signs	Scottish	Water	will	be	using	
Facebook	to	push	out	some	targeted	information	about	this	work	to	people	in	
the	area.

Works	agreed,	schedule	to	be	completed	Jan	/	Feb	2018
Path	will	be	tarmac	from	beginning	of	play	park	at	bollards	(but	not	beyond	as	
this	is	a	private	road.	The	tarmac	will	extend	to	the	new	pavillion	only.	The	
view	was	taken	that	it	might	be	detremental	to	the	oak	tree	if	we	were	to	
tarmac	over	the	roots	of	the	tree.
There	have	been	ongoing	difficulties	with	deliveries	for	Ballochruin	Road	and	
through	traffic.	Street	signs	hope	to	ameliorate	this.

Discuss	with	SC	at	meeting	in	October

KCC	to	report	back	To	SC	to	determine	what	no	return	time	is	reasonable	if	
indeed	any	no	return	timescale	should	be	in	place.	Discuss	with	KCC.	Emailed	
Angela	McGibbon	23/10/17	requested	removal	of	sign.

KCC	R36/RD No	street	signs	at	Wellgreen	Killearn

Street	signs	missing	at	Wellgreen	Killearn.	Emailed	Angela	McGibbon	24th	
October	2017	which	was	referred	to	Suzie	Hynds	whom	referred	back	to	
Angela	McGibbon	as	there	have	never	been	signs	in	this	location,	and	as	are	
therefore	"NEW"	will	fall	under	Angela	McGibbons	remit.

N

KCC	R36/RD Traffic	island	at	top	of	Station	Road Emailed	Anglela	McGibbon	13th	November	2017.	Works	scheduled	for	April	
2018. N

KCC	R37/RD Napier	Road Sunken	gullies	at	junction	of	Napier/Lampson. N

KCC	R38/RD Elm	Road Resurfacing	required	ASAP.	Including	sunken	gullies. N

Drumbeg	Loan Ongoing	-	Scottish	Water	in	relation	to	drainage N
Station	Road	inlay	road	works January	2017	-	possible	works	to	pavement	outide	village	hall	at	bus	stop N

Other

MISC
Meeting	to	be	held	with	Stirling	Council	re	works	for	
2018/2019

Monday	4th	December	10.00	am

Meeting	held	4/12/2017

Napier	road	sunken	gullies	reported	and	will	be	sent	to	relevant	departments	
for	repair.	Need	for	resurfacing	at	the	junction	of	Napier/Lampson	has	been	
reported.
Elm	road.	Inspected	by	SC	on	the	day	highlighting	the	need	for	resurfacing	as	
a	priority.
Traffic	island	at	the	top	of	Station	road	to	be	implented	spring	2018.
Sustrans	can	be	a	major	source	of	funding	for	project	based	traffic/transport	
improvements	within	the	village.	Grant	funding	available	via	safer	routes	to	
school.
Traffic	calming	design	has	been	completed	for	Killearn	(Historical).	This	will	be	
sent	to	KCC	by	email	for	review.

KCC	R35/RD No	return	10	minute	sign	to	be	removed	on	Main	Street	
near	hairdressers. N

KCC	R34/RD Street	Name	signs	to	be	installed	at	Ballochruin	Road.	
Possibel	warning	signs	on	road	TBC.	 N

NKCC	R27/RD Devils	Pulpit 2/5/2017	Email	sent

KCC	R31/RD B834	Blane	Water	Bridge	-	Damage Damage	to	bridge	by	vehicle	
circa	5th	March N

KCC	R29/RD Station	Road	Double	Yellow	Lines Meeting	23rd	May	2017 N

N

N

KCC	R/3/JA/MB Poor	quallity	Pavements

KCC	R19/MH

KCC	R20/MB Raised	at	meeting	21/9	Difficulties	at	new	markings	at	
distillery	–	some	tourists	think	this	is	a	pedestrian	crossing

MB	emailed	police	and	Jim	
McG	22/9

KCC	R23/MH Three	strip	warning	approaching	Dumgoyne	has	been	
knocked	over 5/12/16	Email	sent	to	info@

17/8/16	Now	added	to	council’s	repair	list,	but	unlikely	to	be	done	this	FY.

N

Resident	reported	that	railings	at	War	memorial	needed	
repainting MH	contacted	Alan	Petrie N

KCC	R32/RD Scottish	Water	-	Ballat	Crossing/Katherine	Viaduct	Balfron	
Bridge	update Bridge	repairs N

KCC	R33/RD Footpath	at	Play	Park N


